Leonidas H. Berry, M.D. 412 East 47th Street Chicago, Illinois 60653 September 13, 1965 Mr. Samuel C. Smith, Administrative Secretary National Medical Association 520 W Street, N.W. Washington, D. C. Dear Smitty, I am sure I will be hearing from you soon. This is to make a correction in appointment to the Council on Recruitment. Please leave the names of Dr. Leevy and Dr. Mae Belle Weaver on the Council and correct the third appointment as indicated at the end of this letter. Enclosed also is a copy of a developing program for October 17. When it is further underway, I would like some releases to the press in this regard. I plan during the year

to purchase some release services on this end from time to time at minimal cost, and would request that you send such payments from the Public Relations budget.

Very soon I hope to have some matters rolling with reference to the Liaison Committee, and therefore I hope that the budgetary matters which haven't been straightened out will be straightened out soon.

Please vice the name Dr. Thomas Payton, Calif., on the Scientific Council, who recently resigned - reappoint Dr. Samuel Rogers, Kansas City, to Payton's unexpired term - 1967. Vice the name William Hendricks, Calif., and substitute Edith Erby Jones, Texas -1970.

Enclosed is a supplementary bill from the Netherland-Hilton. The Chicago Medical Alumni bill of \$269.74 has been paid. The dictaphone transcriptions were incurred in getting out reports for the House of Delegates and should be added to their expense account. You will know how to handle the tuck up matter.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely yours,

Leonidas H. Berry, M.D.

LHB/1d Encl.: